

Saughall All Saints Primary School Newsletter 25th September 2025

We have had another great start to the new academic year, everyone is settling in well. Our clubs have all started this week and a school council election was held, with children getting a chance to vote for their class representatives. Thank you to the children who put their names forward. The results will be announced next week!



Macmillan Coffee Morning

A quick reminder that the Macmillan Coffee Morning is on Friday 26th September and will run from 9am to 11.15 am.

Donations of cakes and gifts for the raffle can be brought in to school on Thursday 25th or Friday 26th September (wine, chocolates, gift vouchers from local businesses, toiletries are all welcome).

Children can wear their own clothes for a suggested donation of £1.

Each year group team will be performing 2 songs at the times stated below:

Year 5/6 - 9.45am

Year 3/4 - 10am

Year 1/2 - 10.15am

Reception - 10.30am

The Big Row Hike-Row

A student from Year 6 has taken part in the Queens Park High School Chester Rowing Club matching Ben Gallaghers's Big Row Hike Row challenge. Rowing and Hiking 115kms. We have had the following feedback 'This morning your student did a great job of keeping up with the year 10s, 12s and the grown ups down at queens park rowing club. and contributed towards raising funds for Love Rowing, helping to the make sport accessible for all'

Well Done!

Attendance

The class winners for the highest attendance were:

8th - 13th September - 1st Mrs Calvert/Mrs Allason - 100% 2nd Mr Murphy & Mrs Hughes/Mrs Hooper - 99.6%

15th - 20th September – 1st Mrs Hughes/Mrs Hooper – 100% 2nd Mrs Ashdown – 99.3% 3rd Miss Blythin – 98.6%

Well done!

Overall school attendance 97.5%

Please ensure your child/ren attends school every day, unless they are too poorly to do so. If your child is not able to attend, please ensure that you **telephone** the school office before 09:15 to advise. If you are calling before school opens, please leave a message as directed on the answer phone.

Punctuality is equally important:

Arriving 5 minutes late every day adds up to over 3 days lost each year = 20 lessons missed. Arriving 15 minutes late every day adds up to 2 weeks absence a year = 55 lessons missed. Arriving 25 minutes late every adds up to 19 days absence a year = 123 lessons missed

Sports Results

On Wednesday the Hockey Team came 2nd in the finals. They will now go on to represent Chester in the County finals. Incredible effort. Well done!

Mental Health Day 2025 – Friday 10th October

We are raising awareness of and in support of promoting positive mental health by asking staff and Children to "Wear Yellow" on Friday 10th October. No donation is required in order to wear yellow.

Dogs

For the safety of our students and families, dogs must not come on to the school property, be left unattended or tied to the school gates. Thank you for your cooperation.

Payments – Cash and Online

Please ensure that any cash is in a sealed envelope with your child's name clearly written on it. We encourage you to pay online with a view to school being cashless in the future.

If you haven't already registered for on line payments, please contact the school office who will be happy to send you your code.

Safety on School Premises

Please keep to the path when walking into school and on school premises. No shortcuts should be made by walking across the roundabout. Please remember that although on school premises, it is still a road. Thank you for your cooperation.

Dates for your Diary (please also check the calendar on the website):

Friday 26th September – Macmillan Coffee Morning

Sunday 5th October – 2025 MBNA Mini Marathon

Friday 10th October – Flu Immunisation

Friday 10th October – Mental Health Day – Wear something yellow

Tuesday 14th October – Parents Evening 4pm to 7pm

Wednesday 15th October - Parents Evening 4pm to 6.30pm

Friday 24th October – Last day of term